
CRIMINAL JUSTICE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
January 12, 2011 
Administrative Center Room 3330  
11:30 a.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Steve Helgeson, Bill Hammes, Tom Locante, Ramona 

Gonzalez, Jane Klekamp, Steve O’Malley 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dennis Montabon, Tim Gruenke, Steve Doyle  
OTHERS PRESENT: Bob Lawrence, Terri Pavlic 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 11:35 a.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 10, 2010 and DECEMBER 8, 2010 MINUTES OF 
CRIMINAL JUSTICE MANAGEMENT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
The November 10, 2010 and December 8, 2010 CJMC Executive Committee minutes were 
approved unanimously. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
There was no public comment.   
 
REPORT ON DISPROPORTIONATE MINORITY CONTACT TRAINING 
The training by Dr. Lori Fridell in December of 2010 went very well.  Captain Lawrence 
indicated that the City now has 11 people trained in disproportionate minority contact and 
he would like to see all law enforcement trained in this topic.  He has talked to Dr. Fridell on 
a couple of different occasions and would like her back for all law enforcement for the entire 
area. The question is how we go about it.  Possibly we could do a “training of the trainers” 
type of thing. It would be nice if she were to put out some type of product such as a 
Powerpoint presentation or a video, etc. to share with everyone.   Captain Lawrence will call 
Lindsey Draper and Dr. Fridell again just to let them know that we are interested in having 
the training done here for the entire area.  The CJMC will keep on the agenda for 2011 for 
continued discussion.  
 
EVIDENCE BASED DECISION MAKING/SYMPOSIUM 
In 2010, the CJMC identified the need to have some type of symposium regarding evidence 
based decision making.  We had applied for technical assistance to help us through this 
process but did not get it. Jane did contact Mark Carey who thought it would be helpful to 
get a group together including  law enforcement, prosecutors, defense, judges, probation 
agents at the table.  The first half day could be a global overview on evidence based 
practice, and then each section of people would go into their own little groups to discuss 
further and what it means for that particular section.  This topic will be put on a lower 
priority than Disproportionate Minority Contact Training.  Evidence Based Decision Making 
will be more of a priority after that – maybe in 2 years.  In the meantime, there should be 
more information going back and forth between the different branches and possibly have 
some of this topic be a part of the inservices that are held internally.  
 
MEETING LOCATION 
For the next meeting in February, the location will be in the new LEC building.  
 
POSSIBLE JANUARY CJMC AGENDA 

1. Annual Retreat 
2. TJC Update 
3. Collaboration Survey 
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4. Vets Court (Judge Bjerke) 
 
Disproportionate minority Contact – February agenda – Jason Witt 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
The LEC Open House is March 3rd, 2011 at 6:00 p.m.  The dedication service will be on a 
different date.  
 
ADJOURN 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:24 p.m.  
 
Next Meeting Date:  February 9th at 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 in the LEC Room 1615. 
 
The above minutes may be approved, amended or corrected at the next Council meeting. 
 
Recorded by Terri Pavlic 
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